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(910) 485-1182 Office
(910) 485-7909 Fax

Date: November 12, 2013
Subj: Fayetteville Area Local #984 President
To: Tony D. McKinnon, Sr.

First and foremost, Congratulations on your successful win as the National APWU
Director of Industrial Relations. Our persistence paid off by not accepting your
resignation letter, and insisting you remain as President. Although you will no longer be
involved in the day to day operations, the Fayetteville Area Local #984 Executive Board
Members most humbly thank you for accepting our request to remain as our Local
President, being on a leave of absence for the purpose of guidance and direction, not to
exceed the length of this current term.

The Fayetteville Area Local #984 Executive Board admires your humility to allow the
local to spread out payment of your terminal leave for an extended period. This decision
allows the local to remain financially solvent. We graciously thank you for that as well.

In closing, the Fayetteville Area Local #984 Executive Board and Members wish you
GOOD LUCK on your new position as the National APWU Director of Industrial
Relations Director.

In Union Solidarity, We Remain,

The Fayetteville Area Local #984 Executive Board
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